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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention Second Business Meeting
June 14, 2008
We Protect Southwest Virginia
14 June, 2008
The Second Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Saturday, 14 June, 2008 at the Roanoke Plaza Hotel in Roanoke, VA with 73 members present, representing 16 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 10:06 hours by President Mike Moles. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Mike Moles of the Riner Vol. Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

President Mike Moles recognized the members of the Riner Vol. Fire Department and the Ladies Auxiliary and thanked them for the hard work putting on the convention.
President Moles recognized the sponsor for the first business meeting, Sure-Flow, Inc..

There where 53 people that attended the training on Friday morning. The training was sponsored by First Defense Security and was presented by Mr. Karl Mercer, Deputy Chief, Virginia Fire Marshal Academy.
Reports:
President:
President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· President Moles welcomed everyone in attendance.
· President Moles said his report would be in conjunction with the Executive Committee report.
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President John Campbell offered the following report.
· Thanked Riner Fire Department and the Riner Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary for the hard work in planning the convention.
· Working on the 2009 convention.

· Please see the first business meeting report.

2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Jennifer Holloway offered the following report.
· Also thanked Riner Fire Department and the Riner Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary for the hard work in planning the convention.
· Please see the first business meeting report.

Treasure:
Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Lawrence Keffer  and seconded by Mr. John Campbell to accept the treasurer’s report as given at the first business meeting. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Please see first business meeting minutes.

Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Thanked Riner for their hard work on the Memorial Service.
· Thanked everyone for attending the Friday night Memorial Service.
Sgt. At Arms:
Sergeant at Arms Jeremy Williams offered the following report:

· Advised that the Life Members had been reviewed and revised.

Historian:
No Report

Convention Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Please see the first business meeting minutes.
Executive Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Please see the Old Business Section for additional information.
Legislative Committee:
No Report

Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall offered the following report:
· Please see the first business meeting minutes.

· If there are departments in your area that are not members please talk to them about joining the association.
· Steve asked everyone to visit the vendors at the convention.

Scholarship Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· The $250.00 will be awarded at the Saturday night awards.

Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Please see the first business meeting minutes.

By-laws Committee:
No report.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offered the following report:
· The contest will start at 13:00 hours.
· The Captains meeting will be after the Second Business Meeting.
Ways and Means Committee:
No report.

Web Page Committee:
Mr. Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· The new website is being worked on at this time.
Old Business
Mike Stevens offered a recap of the Executive Committee report from the first business meeting.
There was a lot of discussion about the Executive Committee report at the first business meeting.

Please see the first business meeting minutes in the New Business Section for detailed information out the committee report.

Some other items that were discussed about the Executive Committee report are as follows:
· Need to develop and ladies and kids program.

· Need to add firefighters wives to the Memorial Service for recognition.

· Mr. Dickie Atkins of the Virginia State Firefighters Association, said that the state association can help with the organization of the convention in the future. 

New Business
The Virginia State Firefighters Association will be sponsoring the Sunday morning service and breakfast.
The Audit Committee reported that the books are in order.

· The motion was made by Mr. David Akers and seconded by Mr. Joe Kingrea to accept the committee report. Motion voted on and passed.
The members of the Christiansburg Honor Guard thanked Riner for allowing them to be in the Memorial Service.
The Virginia State Firefighters Association convention will be in Hampton, Va., August 13 – 16, 2008.

The following nominations were presented to the association for the 2008 – 2009 officers:

· President:   Mr. John Campbell, Abingdon Fire Department
· 1st Vice President: Mrs. Jennifer Redd, Radford Fire and Rescue

· 2nd Vice President: Mr. Jeremy Williams, Christiansburg Fire Department

· Secretary; Mr. Curtis Whitt, Dublin Fire Department

· Treasure: Mr. Billy Cook, Elliston Fire Department

· Chaplin: Mr. Kenny Hancock, Draper Fire Department

· Sergeant at Arms: Mr. Marshall Lewis, Green Springs Fire Department

· Assistant Secretary: Mr. Mark Smith, Blacksburg Fire Department

· Assistant Treasure: Mr. Potsie Smith, Christiansburg Fire Department

All officers where voted on by the members present and all nominees were elected.
Mr. Page Brockenbrough made the motion to unanimously elect the officers as presented, seconded by Mr. Mike Stevens. Motion voted on and passed.
The following dates have been set for the 2008 – 2009 meetings.

· Fall Meeting – Sunday, 14 September, 2008 at 13:00 hours at the Martinsville Firefighters cabin, Martinsville, Va.

· Winter Meeting – Sunday, 11 January, 2009 at 13:00 hours at Dublin Fire Department, Dublin, Va.

· Spring Meeting – Sunday, 19 April, 2009 at 13:00 hours at Abingdon Fire Department, Abingdon, Va.

· 1st Convention Business Meeting – Friday, 12 June, 2009 at the 63 Annual Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Convention at the Higher Education Center in Abingdon, Va.
The resolutions will be read at the diner on Saturday night.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next business meeting will be Sunday, September 14, 2008, at 1:00 PM at the Martinsville Firefighters Cabin in Martinsville, Va.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com
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